
 

 Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 

9:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
Main Office: 

520-868-4770 
Fax: 

520-253-3034 
 

Deadline for  
submi�ng  

Newsle�er items  
April 23, 2023 

 

Anything turned in a�er 
that will be included in the 
next month’s newsle�er. 

Please submit ar�cles  

directly to the Office by 
flash drive or email to  

info@fgmha.org 

       

 

President Cherylle Arends 402-843-6550 cherylle.a@fgmha.org 

Vice President Be�y Sayne  513-578-5924 be�y.s@fgmha.org 

Treasurer Bill Rimmer  360-708-3117 bill.r@fgmha.org 

Secretary Dave Larson  763-458-1338 dave.l@fgmha.org 

Director            David Neese               563-320-1367  david.n@fgmha.org 

Director Tim Lee  701-317-2770 �m.l@fgmha.org 

Director Gary Johnson  651-983-8108 gary.j@fgmha.org 

Board Meetings  

 
April 12 
10 AM  

 
April 26 
10 AM  

 
 

Manager   Yasmin Rodriguez  yrodriguez@hoamco.com 

Admin. Assistant  Juanita Limon  jlimon@hoamco.com 

Association Assistant    

Office Number   520-868-4770    Fax Number  520-253-3034 

Community Website:       www.fgmha.com   

Town of Florence Police Non-Emergency: 520-868-7681  

Florence Gardens Mobile Home Association 
3830 N Florence Blvd., Florence, AZ 85132-8346 

  Apri�  
2023 



 

With the access to social media today – Facebook, Twi�er, etc – we have a lot of opportuni�es to 
share informa�on.  Social media   

Communica�on is vital to a community such as ours.  Pos�ng mee�ngs is handled in various ways 
here in Florence Gardens; pos�ng on the bulle�n boards, kiosks, email blasts, Saturday morning 
coffee. 

When you purchased your home, you were provided copies of the governing documents of the 
associa�on and signed off that you read them and would adhere and follow them. 

In February, you elected new members to the Florence Gardens Board of Directors.  You have 
entrusted them to make good and equitable decisions on behalf of the membership.   

HOAMCO is the management company that the HOA board hired mul�ple years ago, they don’t 
make rules or set any deadlines, they are carrying out direc�ons provided to them from the board 
of directors. 

The employees in the office are very knowledgeable and helpful – if you have ques�ons about 
compliance, the rules or the CC&Rs – deadlines, etc. they have informa�on available to answer you.  
Call, email or stop in – they are there to help. 

We have many very useful and informa�ve commi�ees with volunteers who are working very hard 
to maintain and add new and be�er ac�vi�es.   

The Building Opera�ons Commi�ee was just reestablished and is now diligently working to get 
some of the most important issues addressed (the pool, annex flooring, security system, and 
more).  Their next step will be looking to the future with plans, ideas for expanding and improving 
our ameni�es. Expanding ameni�es cost money and require update to the Reserve Study if 
something new is approved, addi�onal lines items to the budget and poten�al for increase 
assessments if required to offset the costs of adding anything. 

Please plan to a�end some of these commi�ee mee�ngs to see and hear about what they are 
working on. Commi�ee mee�ngs are open to all owners and encourage owners to a�end and 
become a commi�ee member.  

Finally, Spring is happening – it’s ge�ng warmer and the desert is in full bloom. We’re all busy 
planning our summer – some of our friends have already le�.  To you, safe travels and have fun. 

Cherylle Arends, President, FGMHA Board of Directors 

BE KIND 

HAPPY EASTER 

Presidents Letter 



 

 

 

Happy Spring! March was a busy month; we are moving into April providing a few friendly reminders to every-
one.  Please remember to turn in your reserva�ons forms for the upcoming season to reserve the space for any 
ac�vity. 

A huge Thank You to Barbara Larsen for all of the �me you have devoted to volunteering for the Blood Drive in 
Florence Gardens!  

Florence Gardens commi�ee for Gardening and Landscaping have completed their brochure and it turned out re-
markable. The office has hard copies of these brochures available if you wish to have one, the informa�on was al-
so sent via email blast in March.  If you prefer a PDF copy please contact the office it will be sent to you via email. 

I a�ended numerous commi�ee mee�ngs in March, all the commi�ees are working extremely hard to improve 
Florence Gardens an even much be�er community.  Thank you to all of the Florence Garden commi�ee members 
for volunteering your �me and serving on a commi�ee—(Ac�vi�es, Annual Mee�ng, Architectural, Building Oper-
a�ons Commi�ee, Decora�ng Commi�ee, Documents Commi�ee, Elec�on Commi�ee, Finance Commi�ee, Gar-
dening & Landscaping Commi�ee, History Commi�ee, Nomina�ng Commi�ee, Strategic Planning Commi�ee, 
Welcoming Commi�ee, Ad-Hoc Phonebook Commi�ee, and the White Elephant Commi�ee).  

Thank you to the Bingo and Library volunteers for your dedica�on and �me to Florence Gardens, it is very much 
appreciated. 

Maintenance is scheduled for April addressing issues in the pool restrooms, we appreciate your pa�ence as they 
may be required to be closed from �me to �me.  Email blasts will be sent out to the community.   

It is that �me of year the meals will be coming to an end, we would like to Thank Bobbie for providing delicious 
meals to the community.  

The puzzles in the annex will be removed on April 13, 2023, in prepara�on for the annex flooring being replaced. 
Management will post dates of the closure while the work is being completed.   

With the ho�er weather soon to be upon our area, please be cau�ous and look out for snakes. The Fire Depart-
ment can be contacted (520-868-7609) they will remove them offsite. Please watch for any suspicious ac�vity in 
the community and if spo�ed call the police (520-868-7681).  Reminder solicitors are not to be in the community 
as solici�ng is not allowed in Florence Gardens.  If you see solicitors or they come to your door please call the po-
lice and report it.  It requires all of us to work together to keep our neighbors and community safe, reminder to 
keep your doors locked, check on your neighbors.   

Unfortunately, a homeowner recently received a dog bite in the common area of the community, please remem-
ber pets must be on a leash outside of your property. Also, please remember to clean up a�er your pets. 

Thank you to Juanita and David for working extra hard due to staff shortage.  



April 3, 2023 @ 8:45 am 
April 10, 2023 @ 8:45 am 
April 17, 2023 @ 8:45 am 
April 24, 2023 @ 8:45 am 
In the Conference Room 

Architectural 
Committee 

All members are invited to attend 

Finance Committee  Documents Committee 

  Activities Committee 
April 11, 2023 @ 9:30 am 

In the Clubhouse 

April 24, 2023 @ 11:00 am 
In the Conference Room 

Welcoming Committee Gardening & Landscaping 
Committee April 7, 2023 @ 9:00 to 10:00am 

In the Conference Room 
All FGMHA members are  

welcome and urged to a�end. 

April 5, 2023 9-11 am 
April 12, 2023 9-9:45 am 
April 19, 2023  9-11 am 

April 26, 2023 9-9:45 am 
In the Conference Room 

The two mee�ngs prior to regularly sched-
uled Board Mee�ngs may be canceled. 

All FGMHA Members are welcome 

April 7, 2023 @ 1-3pm  
In the Annex 

Building Opera�ons 
Commi�ee 

April 11, 2023 @ 9:30 am 
In the Conference Room 

Decorating Committee 

April 10, 2023 @ 10:00 am 
In the Conference Room 

 



The Five Parks Singers will perform before the dinner on Wednesday April 26th during Happy 
Hour  4:30pm to 5pm 



Building Opera�ons Commi�ee Updates 
The BOC has been mee�ng since the first 
of  March.  In that �me we have successfully 
contracted with a leak detec�on company to be 
on site April 12, 2023 to locate the leak that is 
between the pump/ lap pool/ and spa.  Upon 
loca�ng the leak, we can move forward to make 
the repair needed. 
We have team members working with 
Commercial Flooring Contractors ge�ng 
es�mates on flooring for the kitchen and 
annex.  We will be presen�ng those bids to the 
Board for considera�on to move forward with 
the replacement of flooring. 
We also have had team members working and 
gathering informa�on from Security System 
Contractors.  At this �me we are reviewing the 
informa�on to put together an invita�on to bid 
for those contractors.  This will help us compare 
Apples to Apples as they say. So that all 
contractors are on the same page with us as to 
what our needs are for an updated security 
system and card readers. 
The next mee�ng for the BOC will be April 11th, 
2023, 9:30 am in the conference room.  This 
mee�ng will also be open for zoom par�cipants. 
Thank you 
Ginny Kriigel, BOC Chair 

Material Girls  April 2023 
The Quilters are winded down after having another successful season.  

We had a wonderful kick-off ” Show and Tell” in January thanks to Raeleen Lohse and Deb Karsnia.  

Special thanks go to Judy Bolander for teaching the beginners class in January and February.  

Also, a very special thanks goes out to Billie Harnden for taking charge of the Quilt/Craft show when Alvina got sick. 

Our planning committee is busy looking forward to our 23/24 schedule. 

We have three classes already scheduled and plan another Mystery Quilt and regular Quilt Class. We are looking for 
quilt instructions which include wall hanging, twin, queen and king sizes so our Quilters are able to make the size 
they want.  

We also plan to have a Show and Tell in January 2024 which will include an example of each project scheduled.  

During our 23/24 season the quilting schedule will be as follows: Wednesday a.m. will be designated for finishing 
projects, completing UFOs and working on your own projects. Thursday a.m. and Friday all day will be used for 
scheduled classes.  

Some Thurs and Fri days will also be open for working on your own projects. A schedule will be posted in the Quilt/
Craft room on the Quilters bulletin board. 

We have an Email list of quilters. If you would like to be on our Email list, please contact Alvina or Deb Karsnia 651-
216-8606 or 218-770-0212. 

Enjoy your summer. See you all in the fall.  

 

 

 

Message from the Decorating Committee 

The Committee is looking for donations for 
all holiday decorations. (Valentine’s Day, St. 
Patrick’s Day, Easter, Patriotic, Halloween, 
Christmas, New Years, etc.) We had our first 
meeting in March and have a great plan in 
the works for all the future holidays. We 
will also be needing volunteers when the 
time comes to help with putting up the dec-
orations. If you would like to help and are 
interested, please come to the office and fill 
out a form. 

Thank you,  

Decorating Committee 

 



We are currently se�ng appointments 
on April 3rd, 2023. Stop by or call the 
office today to set up an appointment 

to have your picture to be taken for the 
New Florence Gardens Phone Directory.  

More dates to be announced. Thank 
you Tim Lee for volunteering to do this! 



Palm Trees 
The radical "Hurricane Cut" used by some trimmers on tall California and Mexican palm trees is really not healthy 
for  these palms. In addition, it is quite unattractive and detracts  from palm tree natural appearance.  
We are suggesting a less drastic trim be used for the palms which leaves the crown of the tree more protected dur-
ing hottest part of summer.  We are asking that a 10-2 (think clock) cut be done this year on trees in FG. 
If these tall palms are trimmed once yearly, it will give a more pleasing look to our community and prolong the life of 
these tall palms. To our knowledge, we haven't had a recent hurricane in AZ so let us have Palm trees that look like 
well maintained Palm trees with yearly trimming. 
Sincerely,  
CJ and Barbara Larsen 
3812 N. Wisconsin Ave 
918-272-2965 
Homeowners  need to make pre-payment for July Palm tree trimming before you leave for summer and no later than 
May 1, 2023.  Thank you! 

UPDATE Summary of “How Many Years Have You Lived in Florence Gardens” 

If any of you wondered about the results of this request for info from the Annual Mee�ng Commi�ee, this should answer your 
ques�ons.   We did talk about this at the February 14 Annual Mee�ng but wanted to update those of you who were not able to 
a�end.  We had 31 responses to the ques�onnaire: 7 from the l980s, 9 from the 1990s, 6 from the 2000s, 1 from 2001, 1 from 
2003, 1 from 2007, 2 from 2017, 2 from 2020, 1 from 2021 and 1 from 2022.  

The reasons for moving here were mul�ple with several people having started in Caliente or Vista Hermosa and needed more 
space.  The other reasons included weather, lifestyle, outdoor ac�vi�es and being able to own their own property. 

1980’s  (7) Barbara Newman 1980;  Gary & Claryce Burt 1981; Millie Sanderson 1983;   
Alice Dyer 1983;  Audrey Belter  1984; Agnes Eeg 1986; Barb Morton 1988 
1990’s  (9 ) Beverly Oveson 1993; Elaine Walker 1994 and 1996;  
Gary & Carol Stowe 1995;  Myron & Marlene Bertrang 1996; 
Vernita Watkins 1997; Marian Larson 1997; Dixie Kabrick 1998 
Jerry & Jean Borstad 1998 & 2021;  Shirley Hadley 1999 
2000’s  (6)  Herb & Marilyn Lange; Shauna Decker-Ullman; Brigi�e Robinson; Ron & JoAnn Trom; Sherry Hermann; Patrick & 
Mary Joe McElroy 
2001-2017  (5) Bernadine Fox 2001; Dawn Johnson 2003;    Donna Pete  2007 
Ron & Margo Sievers 2017;     Debbie K.  2017 
2020-2022 (4) Kathleen Tracy 2020 & 2021; Mike & Ginny Kriigel 2020;  
Randy & Carol Campbell 2021; Leo & Jayne Vargas 2022 
 
Then we had the 2nd or 3rd genera�on residents comments:  I will not go into detail on these but if you know the individuals 
and do not realize their story, it could be a good conversa�on starter.  I will provide you with your neighbors’ names and you 
could have a lively discussion later. 
2nd Genera�on:  Marian Larson; Jerry and Jean Borstad;  Patrick & Mary Joe McElroy; Kathleen Tracy; and Mike & Ginny Kriigel 

For the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Genera�on stories spend some �me with Gary and Claryce Burt and Millie Sanderson.  

Thank you all for your par�cipa�on.  I know several other 2nd genera�on neighbors who did not respond to the ques�onnaire.  
Many of them have that designa�on on their name tags. 

Again, thank you for your response and sharing your Florence Gardens experiences with the rest of your neighbors and friends.  
Some of the best reading I have had in “many a moon”!!   

Judy Parsons, Chair 2023 Annual Mee�ng Commi�ee 



 
 

 

Volunteer of the Month 

Think You May Have an Alcohol Problem? 
AA May Be Your Answer. Only Require-
ment for Membership Is a Desire to Stop 
Drinking.  Newcomers and “Old-Timers” 
Welcome.  Meetings  Are Monday Morn-
ings from 11:00AM to 12:00 Noon, Flor-
ence Gardens Clubhouse Annex, Hobby 
Craft Room, Seasonal October 17, 2022 
TO April 17, 2023. 

The old men of Neighbors Helping Neighbors are still in business.  Some new volunteers have arrived, and we hope to 
be providing service to the park for the foreseeable future.  What we do is show up and perform unskilled assistance to 
neighbors who need to move a piece of furniture.  We are not bonded, insured, certified, or compensated – but are hap-
py to help, within the scope of our abilities.  This said, we’re not the crew you want if you’re showing up with a moving 
van, or want to deal with something exceedingly heavy like a piano or large sleeper couch.  If you have a big job that re-
quires professional help, we recommend you take a look at Craig’s List.  Anyone looking for help is invited to call Mike 
Shevock at (603) 531-3320.  Hopefully, your job doesn’t have to be done immediately, as we need to schedule it when 
enough of us are not at the doctor’s office or physical therapy.  Also, in spite of numerous inquiries and requests, we 
have no plans of coming out with a Chippendale’s style calendar with beefcake pictures of our star lifters.  Should this 
change, there will be an announcement in the Garden Talk.   

Neighbors Helping Neighbors 

            As the 2022-23 season draws to a close, Rock Club 
members look back on a fun, produc�ve year. 

A bunch of new members joined the club this year and many 
more women are honing their Lapidary skills and u�lizing the 
saws and equipment for projects. Thirty members joined in a 
group order of T-shirts reading, “WAIT-I See A Rock!” Enthu-
sias�c Rock Club and Rock Star members created many var-
ied items that were displayed in March at the Florence Gar-
dens Quilt & Art Show. 

Field trips included hunts for Chrysocolla, Apache Tears, Ser-
pen�ne, Honey Calcite and Onyx. A planned Jasper trip was 
delayed due to flood advisory but may s�ll happen this year. 
Monthly mee�ngs were treated to an interes�ng power 
point series presented by Kevin Tucker, focusing on the 
three main categories of rocks. Next season will offer a se-
ries of Educa�onal Ac�vi�es with workshops teaching vari-
ous features of local geology, to be taught by Hank LaBore. 

The final Rock Club mee�ng of this season will be Tuesday 
April 4, at 3 p.m. in the Clubhouse. Kevin Tucker will speak 
on Metamorphic rocks. 

The Rock Club will hold a late March party funded by mem-
bership fees. 

DON’T TAKE OUR CLUB FOR GRANITE!                Rock On!  

I would like to take this opportunity 
to recognize a member of our com-

munity that steps up whenever need-
ed, from helping set up for happy 

hour, our weekly dinners, a member 
on our activities, decorating, also a 
new member on our board of direc-
tors. We appreciate your time and 

eagerness to help and always with a 
smile. Thank you, David Neese. 

Submitted by Linda Rimmer 



 

 

WHEN: FRIDAY NIGHTS 

WHERE: FLORENCE GARDENS 
CLUBHOUSE  

CARD SALES START AT 6:00 PM AND END 
AT 6:55 PM.  GAMES BEGIN AT 7:00 PM. 

MUST BE 18 OR OVER TO PLAY AND NO 
ALCOHOL IS ALLOWED. 

PLEASE …. NO BILLS OVER $10.00. 

 

Coffee & Donuts 
before the Board 

Meeting 

April 12, 2023 @ 
9:30 AM 

  

If you need ice a�er office 
hours, please call  

Buck at (425) 583-0741  

He’s available from Monday 
through Friday from 4-7pm 

& weekends un�l 7pm. 



 Memories at Florence Gardens 



Fun Times 





 

  

Pickleball 
   Pickleball continues to be a popular sport in our parks as well as 
over the country. My hometown that I will be leaving Florence for 
soon, now has added two more courts for people to play on over the 
winter months.  There are also Pickleball courts in the town of Flor-
ence where anyone can play but how much more convenient to be 
able to play here at Florence Gardens. We still welcome new people to 
come play and there will be players that will make time to teach you 
the game and the scoring. There is a Bulletin board on the fence that 
will give you information and you may sign up for times to play. The 
�rst two hours are open play, meaning anyone can show up and play. 
You may also talk to anyone at the court for more information or 
contact me, Maureen Baier  Ph. 319 230 5898 
or email maureenbaier@yahoo.com  

Recycles UTV/ATV  
As our riding year is coming to a close it has ended with three events this past week. There will be only 
an April meeting left. Our first event was the Lady’s Ride with 11 machines and 26 ladies, 6 of which had 
never done anything like it before and were amazed. There are a lot of flowers this year, great weather 
and hot dogs on a campfire. This was organized by Jan Quade and Sue Wearmouth. The Next event 
was the Desert Cleanup where they loaded two trailers of trash. This wasn’t as much as previous years 
because the rancher and Arizona Game and Fish have fenced off a large area where the shooters and 
campers have left so much trash. This was still worth doing since this helps to keep the trails open for us 
as we partner with the rancher. Thank you to Rich Johnson and John Kurtz. The last event was the De-
sert Cookout which had 59 people attend. It was in the desert hosted by Terry and Sandi Czichotzki with 
a lot of help from many of their good friends. The evening was beautiful with a full moon that turned the 
mountains red. It was a warm evening with the Coyotes singing to them. Next year will have these activi-
ties again and also add a Veteran’s ride. We are hoping to have even more attend. Thank you to the 
guys who lead us on Mondays and Thursdays, Richard Johnston, Rich Almond and Jerry Bush. We 
meet at 9:00 a.m. at the south end from the mailboxes at the parking lot in Caliente at 9:00 a.m. All rid-
ers are welcome to join us. Our April meeting is Tuesday, April 4th It will be at the Florence Garden’s 
Club House. It is a potluck and you bring your own table service, serving utensil and drinks. It is Happy 
Hour at 4:00, meeting about 4:45 and eat at 5:00. 

Maureen Baier   Ph. 319 230 5898     e-mail maureenbaier@yahoo.com 



 

 Ceramic, Clay, Glass and Craft Class 

First Class is February 2nd  

from 9A.M. to 12:00P.M.  

in the Ceramic Studio 

First class will be discussing what everyone 
would like to do.  

Dianna Kohlerman (541)660-2807 

Gardening Tips to Educate, Encourage and Inspire 
Easter Lily Cactus - Echinopsis hybrid.  Flowers are white, 
pink or yellow and last only a day or two. They bloom around 
Easter, as their name implies. Generally easy to grow and 
hardy to twenty degrees Farhenheit. Plant in well-draining 
soil in full sun or partial shade. Requires minimal water in 
summer. 
Vegetable gardening - If interested in sharing her garden, 
contact Cathy Evans 520-909-8426. 
Weeds - Are you leaving for the summer? Have a plan to 
control weeds while gone. 
Moments of Generosity - Heartfelt thanks to Judith Johnston 
for leading this committee through our first year! Best wishes 
as you transition back to living in Pennsylvania. We will miss 
your genuine passion for nature. 
Next committee meeting - Friday 4/7, 1-3 in the Annex. 
Tamara Gebhardt 612-275-2317 

Gardening Tips 

KNITTING, CROCHET, AND EMBROIDERY 

The kni�ng group is mee�ng every Thursday a�er-
noon from 12:30 to 3:00 and we would love to have 
you join us. We are not limited to kni�ng; any hand 
work can be done. We enjoy showing off our work and 
lively conversa�on. We are not a structured group and 
we do not teach classes. But we are friendly and will-
ing to help you through a difficult por�on of your pro-
ject. New friends are always welcome. 

Kris Williams 

406-660-1261 

Bible Study—Acts Part II (you don’t need part I to join) 

Friday 9-11am Star�ng March 3 for 8 weeks 

 3610 N Michigan St—Florence Gardens 

Contact Sue Rekart for more informa�on 
trakers3@yahoo.com 

Or call 540-998-9282 

 

Crea�ve Cra�s April ‘23 
We are sad this is the end of our crafting season. We 
have created many pieces we are very proud of and 
look forward to new crafts next year. 

We would like to thank the coordinators of the Quilt 
and Craft Fair. There were such beautiful pieces from 
so many different art medians. Florence Gardens has 
so many talented people among us. We had many 
people stop by to see our work. Most were very sur-
prised at what we beginners were able to achieve. 

I would like to thank each crafter who crafted with 
us this year. I would especially like to thank those 
who were so helpful cleaning up after class and help-
ing me set up. You are all appreciated so much. 

Have a wonderful summer and consider joining us 
next season. 

Rossann Sodon 

253.370.8502 

Friends Meeting New Friends  
 

Our last meeting of the season will be April 1st at 
4PM in the annex,  Please bring a snack to share, 

plate and beverage. 
On April 8th there is an Easter Boogie Skydiving 

event in Eloy.  We will discuss at the April meeting 
to see if there is an interest.  

If you would like information in the meantime, you 
may call Roger or Bobbie. 

 
Everyone have a wonderful summer.  See you in the 
fall. 

 
Roger and Bobbie Schmisek  520-709-2527 
Nancy Matthes  520-868-1898 
Myron and Marlene Bertrang  507-665-2616 



Game “65” 
 
Wednesdays 1pm to 
3:30pm 
In the Annex 
 
Have Ques�ons?   
Please call 
Nancy Stanton: 206-
979-7175 
Or Dana Jefferson: 
520-631-0208 

 
 
 

Come and join us, 
Thursday Nights at 6:30 PM 

in the Annex to play 
Wizard.  This is a card game 

that is easy to learn.   
Cost is $.50  

Everyone Is 
Welcome! 

Contact Carol Byars @  

701-367-0572 for more info. 

     Shanghai 
Florence Gardens  
Annex 
 
Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday  
6:30 pm—9:00 pm 
Year Round Event 
Bring your quarters 
For more infor-
ma�on contact 
Donna Pete @ 
(253) 861-5658 

Thursdays at 12:45pm PM in 
the Annex 

Have Ques�ons?  Please call 
Sandy Burrow: 480-688-6732 
Nancy Stanton: 206-979-7175 

Or Dana Jefferson: 520-631-0208 
 

Saturdays 
6:30pm to 9pm 

in the  
Annex 

2nd Saturdays 
November to Mid 

April 
Ques�ons: 
Linda (218)838-8791 

 
 

7pm 
In the Annex 
For ques�ons  

Call Pam 
@ 

(520)431-
2078 

TAI CHI 
8:30 am—9:30 am at the 

Annex.  
Monday—Wednesday—

Thursday 

Call Jean 520-841-1452 

for more informa�on. 

“65” Card Game 

Saturdays @ 6:30pm to 
9:00pm 

In the FG Annex 

For more info contact Vera 
Schell (520)483-3172 

Pegs & Jokers 

Tues. @ 1pm 
at the Annex 

Ques�ons call 
Diane Clein 

206-427-1262 

Cost $0.50 





Central Community Church of God 

596 W Vah Ki Inn Rd. Coolidge 

Pastor Larry Rice     

Sunday Service  10:00 am    

Wednesday Service  7:00 pm 

Florence First Assembly of God 

South of the “Y”, Florence 868-4221 

Rev. Steve Williams 

Sunday School 9:30 am  /  Sunday Morning Worship 10:30 am 

Sunday Evening Worship 6:30 pm 

Wednesday Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Calvary Chapel Coolidge  

1920 W. Vah Ki Inn Rd., Coolidge , AZ 85132 

Pastor  Brad Jensen 

Sunday Service 9:30 am 

Prayer—Sundays @ 9:00 am 

www.calvarycoolidgechurch.com 

Union Baptist Church 

640 E. 1st St. (at Phoenix St.),  

Florence (also PO Box 2865)  868-4772 

Pastor Donald Woolridge, 520-560-9159 

Sunday School 10:30 am 

Sunday Service 11:00 am 

Florence Baptist Church 

30 N. Willow, Florence     868-1728 

Pastor Matthew & Edie Echols 

Sunday School 9:00 am 

Sunday Morning Worship 10:00 am 

Sunday Evening Worship and Praise 6:00 pm 

Wednesday Prayer and Bible Study 6:00 pm 

www.florencebaptistchurch.com 

Desert Hope Presbyterian Church  

225 E Butte Ave., Florence 868-5834 

Rev. John Johnson 

Worship Services 10:00 am  

Fellowship time to follow 

Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints 

(First Ward)           Office Phone             868-4048 

85 W Van Haren Ave., Florence, AZ 85132 

(1st building just south of the Florence High School 

Bishop:  Preston Dees             

First Counselor:  Ben Cook            480-202-2180 

Second Counselor:  Cody Carpenter 520-251-1551 

Sunday Sacrament Meeting                 9:00  am 

Sunday School and Primary Meeting      11:30 am 

 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Roman Catholic Parish 

221 E. 8th St., Florence   (520)868-5940 Tues to Fri 11am to 4pm 

Father Mark Stein, Pastor  Saturday Mass 5:00 pm 

Sunday Mass 7:30 am and 9:30 am 

Weekday Masses Monday thru Friday 7:30am 

Holy Day Mass - check with church for times 

St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

800 W. Vah Ki Inn Rd., Coolidge  

723-3845  The Fr. Philip Stowell 

Sunday School 9:00 am/  Church Services 10:00 am 

Christ Lutheran Church 

615 Vah Ki Inn Rd., Coolidge      723-7428 

Pastor Mark Hoffman 

Service at 9:00 am Sunday  

Gila River Chapel Church 

Services in Caliente Clubhouse 

3543 N Caliente Blvd. 

Begins: First Sunday in November 9:00 am 

Spirit of Joy United Methodist Church 

392 W. Roosevelt Ave., Coolidge 602-619-0233 

Pastor Tracy Perry          Sunday Services 9:30 am 

First Southern Baptist Church of Florence 

355 S Main Street, Florence  858-663-4439 

Pastor Justin Warren 

Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 9:30 am 

Thursday Morning Hospitality @ 9am / Bible Study @ 930 am 

Worship Service 10—11 am 

Sunday Bible Study 9:45 am 

Multi-Denominational Services 

5 miles south of Florence on Hwy 79 

Ministering:  Richard and Deborah Murphy 

Sunday Services 9:30 am 

Christ the Victor Lutheran Church  

1 mile East of Hunt Highway on Arizona Farms Road 

In the former 84 Lumber Complex. 

Sunday Service  8:00 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. 

Pastor Mark Chase 

Fairhaven Baptist Church 

7886 E. Highway 287, Coolidge 

Pastor Jeff Gatten  723-1837 

Sunday School @10:00 am 

Sunday Morning Service @ 11:00 am 

Sunday Evening Service @ 5:30 pm 

Wednesday Evening Service @ 7:00 pm 

 

Churches In The Area 



  

Rides to the Airport 
I am a full �me resident offering rides to 
and from Sky Harbor Airport and Mesa 

Airports. 
Call Larro Allen (641)531-4046 

 
 

  





Are you a snowbird? 

Are you about ready to take flight? 

What about your home while you are 
away? 

How about leaving the look out to me? 

I live in Florence Gardens all year round. 

I will take care of your home away from 
home. This includes weed removal, fruit 
clean up, some twig removal of dead 
limbs. 

Honest and Dependable. 

Leave the worry to me. 

Call Larro Allen (641)531-4046 



 

Real Time Pain Relief 

Susan Johnson (815)994-2137 
 





 
 



























 

 

     1 
April Fools 
Day! 

2 3 4 5  

FG Roasted Tur-
key Breast Din-
ner  5pm $10 

6 7 

Bingo 7pm 

8 
Saturday 
Morning 
Coffee &  
Donuts 7am CH 

9 

Happy Easter!! 

10 11 

Ice Cream Sun-
dae Social w/DJ    
George Hickman 
6-8pm CH 

12 

FG Lasagna Din-
ner 5pm $10 

13 14  
FG Loaded 
Baked Potato 
Soup & Sand-
wich Lunch 
11am $8 

Bingo 7pm 

15 
Saturday 
Morning 
Coffee &  

Donuts 7am CH 

16 17 18 19 

FG Chicken Fried 
Steak Dinner 
5pm $10 

20 21 

Bingo 7pm 

22  
FG Pancake 
Breakfast 8am 
$8 

23 24 25 26 

FG BBQ Ribs 
Dinner 5pm $10 

27 28 

Bingo 7pm 

 

29 
Saturday 
Morning 
Coffee &  
Donuts 7am CH 
Welcome 
Spring Cookout 
& Share a Dish 
4-6pm Club-
house 

30       

April Activities 



 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    
 

  1 
 

2 3 
Architectural 
Commi�ee 
Mee�ng CR 
8:45am 

4 
 

5 
Documents 
Comm Mee�ng  
9-11am 

6 7 Welcoming 
Comm Mee�ng   
9-10am CR 
Gardening & 
Land. Comm 
Mee�ng 1pm 
Annex 

8 
 

9 10 
Arc Commi�ee 
Mee�ng CR 
8:45am 
Decora�ng 
Commi�ee 
Mee�ng 10am 

11 
Ac�vi�es Com-
mi�ee Mtg 
9:30am CH 
BOC Com-
mi�ee Mtg 
9:30am   

12 
Documents 
Comm Mee�ng 
9-9:30am 
 
Board Mee�ng     
10am Clubhouse 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
Architectural 
Commi�ee 
Mee�ng CR 
8:45am 

18 19 
Documents 
Comm Mee�ng 
9-11am 

20 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 24 
Architectural 
Commi�ee 
Mee�ng  CR 
8:45am 
 
Finance Com-
mi�ee 

25 
 

26 
Documents 
Comm Mee�ng 
9-9:30am 
 
Board Mee�ng      
10am Clubhouse 

27 28 29 

30       

April 2023 


